To Mayor Cole and Members of Council,

The South Huron Optimist Club is working toward building an accessible
washroom/changeroom facility at the Exeter Splash Zone in MacNaughton Park. In reviewing
the options presented to council for renovating the outdoor pool we see that one of the
possibilities is to re-build the pool house on the south side of the pool. If council moves
forward with this option, we believe that it makes common and financial sense to work
together to plan and build a facility that will meet the needs of both the splash pad and pool
areas. To this end we would contribute two grants that we have received in the amount of
$10,000 each toward this project. In addition to this, the Community Grant in the amount of
$15,000 that was recently approved could be allocated to this project. If one of the other

options is selected, we will move forward with our project as planned.

We look forward to continuing our partnership on this and future projects. If you have

questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,
Nicole Glavin Rachel Skillen
President ~ South Huron Optimist Club Past President ~ South Huron Optimist Club
nglavin@hpcdsb.ca rachel_skillen@hotmail.com
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